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The fifty-first Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 8:05 a.m. MDT at the Hotel Park City, Park City, Utah.
The meeting then dissolved into subcommittee meetings.
The meeting resolved into the Board at 9:00 a.m.
Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Bronrott, Rich Schweitzer, Robert Voltmann, and Terry Willert
Absent - Buddy Covert and Craig Sharkey
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance.  
The agenda was approved.

Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules. 
The minutes of the May 20, 2010, Board meeting were approved. 
Bill Bronrott provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  The FMCSA Administrator has issued a memorandum to the USDOT Secretary nominating 5 industry members and 5 NCSTS members.
Avelino Gutierrez presented information regarding Senator Inouye’s letter exempting from the UCR all private and household goods motor carriers based in Hawaii and operating solely within the State of Hawaii.  See Exhibit A. 
Avelino Gutierrez made a motion to exempt all private and household goods motor carriers based in Hawaii and operating solely within the State of Hawaii from the UCR program beginning with the 2010 registration year under the authority granted to the Unified Carrier Registration Agreement Board of Directors under 49 USC sec 14504a(d)(4)(C).  The motion passed with 11 approving, 1 objection, and 2 absent.
Avelino Gutierrez directed Terry Willert to forward the motion to the Hawaiian Trucking Association and Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance (CVSA).  Bill Leonard will work with CVSA to amend the UCR enforcement bulletin.

Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee and the Best Practices Subcommittee.

Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR on-line system of the State of Indiana’s Department of Revenue (INDOR).  INDOR will be revising the memorandum of understanding (MOU) with Board to continue as the national UCR on-line system.  INDOR will be making a proposal to the Board in July or August to take over the Depository function to include financial and reporting functions.
Tom Klingman provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee.  The subcommittee proposed that, with respect to audits, a simple follow-up mailing does not constitute an audit of a carrier, and that if a state continues to fail to register its own carriers, then it should not be entitled to collect the revenues.

Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  The subcommittee will be making a recommendation in August regarding 2011 UCR fees.
Avelino Gutierrez introduced Barb Hague’s resignation letter as chair of the Procedure’s Subcommittee. See Exhibit B.  
Avelino Gutierrez appointed Terry Willert as chair of the Procedure’s Subcommittee until such time as he is replaced as a member of the Board.

Terry Willert provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  The subcommittee will come back to the next meeting with a proposed amendment to the UCR Agreement clarifying whether a carrier may, and the effect of, including intrastate only vehicles in its fleet count.
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee. 
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.   

Avelino Gutierrez provided an update of the UCR Enforcement Penalties by State.  The list will be sent to the states and he requested that they send any updates to Terry Willert and Avelino Gutierrez.

CVSA is the appropriate organization to work with in regard to States beginning 2010 UCR enforcement at a date other than July 15. Louise Lockett advised that California has had some problems and will be doing its mailings by the end of June. 
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, July 8, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference


Thursday, August 12, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Avelino Gutierrez recommended that a Board meeting be held in January in conjunction with the NCSTS Winter Meeting to include adoption of an audit procedure.

Sandy Bowling asked what was needed to correct MCMIS information. Bill Quade advised that he will look into this issue.

The Board adjourned at 11:01 a.m. MDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on July 8, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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